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SIVAN/Tamuz                         JUNE 2020 

 
He’Bros Happy 
Hour 5:30pm 
 
Virtual  
Juaism 2.0  
7:00pm 
 

 

 

 
Virtual - Shabbat 
Service 7:00pm 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Candles: 7:56pm 

 
 

 

Sisterhood 
End of Year 
Dinner 6pm 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Virtual Bookie 
Group 7:30am 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Virtual - Shabbat 
Service 7:00pm 
(Timing subject to 
change) 

 
 

 

Candles: 7:47pm 

 

 

 

 

Virtual - Shabbat 
Service 7:00pm 
 

 
 
Candles: 7:58pm 

 
 
He’Bros Happy 
Hour 5:30pm 
 
 
 

Virtual - Bookie 
Group 7:30am 
 

 

 
Virtual Bookie 
Group 7:30am 
 
 

 
 

Bar Mitzvah of 
Carter Weiss 
10:30am 

BEES Last day 
of school 
 
Virtual Bookie 
7:30am 
 
5th Grade 
Graduation 
5:45pm 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Sisterhood 
Book Club 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Virtual Torah 
Study 12:00pm 
 
He’Bros Happy 
Hour 5:30pm 
 
Virtual  
Juaism 2.0  
7:00pm 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Virtual - Shabbat 
Service 7:00pm 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Candles: 7:53pm 

 
 

 

He’Bros Board 
Meeting 8:00am 
 
Scholars in 
Their Residence 
Program 
8:00pm  
(log-in info p. 3) 
 

 
 

He’Bros 
Enough is 
Enough – 
Zoom 
Presentation 
with ADL 
Speaker 
7:00pm 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Bat Mitzvah of 
Rachel 
Hochman 
9:00am 
 
Bar Mitzvah of 
Daniel Rom 
11:00am 

Virtual - Bookie 
Group 7:30am 
 

 

Bar Mitzvah 
of Shalev 
Kent 11:00am  
 
 

 
 

 
 

Please check our website & e-blasts for most up to date information. 

Scholars in 
Their Residence 
Program 
8:00pm  
(log-in info p. 3) 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 2 3 4 
 

5 6 

 
7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 

 
14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

 Tamuz/Av        JULY 2020 

 
Virtual - Shabbat 
Service 7:00pm 
(Timing subject to 
change) 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Candles: 7:59pm 

 
 

 

Bar Mitzvah 
of Ari Sakuri 
11:00am 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Please check our website and weekly e-blasts for most up to date information on 

programs and events. 

 
Virtual Bookie 
Group 7:30am 
 

 
 

 
 
He’Bros Happy 

Hour 5:30 PM 

Virtual - Shabbat 
Service 7:00pm 
(Timing subject to 
change)  
Candles: 7:54pm 

 

 

 

 

Virtual - Shabbat 
Service 7:00pm 
(Timing subject to 
change) 
 

Candles: 7:57pm 

 Virtual - Bookie 
Group 7:30am 
 
Gesher 7:00pm 
 

  
 

Virtual - Shabbat 
Service 7:00pm 
(Timing subject to 
change) 

Candles: 7:50pm 

 

 

 

 
Virtual Bookie 
Group 7:30am 
 
Gesher 7:00pm  
 
 

 
 

 
Virtual - Shabbat 
Service 7:00pm 
(Timing subject to 
change) 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Candles: 7:59pm 

 
 

 

Scholars in their Residence 
The best and brightest scholars from the Reform Movement will 

join you in your living room with nine other congregations around 
the country.  Each session starts at 8:00 PM 

June 7 – Rabbi Dr. Andrea Weiss 
June 14 – Rabbi Karyn  Kedar 

July 5 – Rabbi Amy Schneirman 
July 19 – Dr. Steven Windermueller 

August 2 – Rabbi Jeff Salkin 
August 16 – Rabbi Dr. Rachel Sabath Beit Halachmi 

These events are free. Each session is a one hour zoom webinar. 
Zoom ID: 892 7097 7199, Password: 673481 

 

     

 

He’Bros Happy Hour & Events 
June 4 @ 5:30 PM – Fun Conversation  
June 11 @ 7:00 PM – Enough is Enough- ADL Speaker 
June 18 @ 5:30 PM – Fun Conversation 
June 25 @ 5:30 PM – Fun Conversation 
July 2 @ 7:00 PM – Virtual Poker Tournament 
July 9 @ 5:30 PM – Fun Conversation 
July 23 @ 5:30 PM – Fun Conversation 

For more information hebrostbe@gmail.com 
 

     

 

Scholars in Their 
Residence  
Program 8:00pm 
(log-in info p. 3) 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
He’Bros Happy 

Hour 5:30 PM 

YOUTH GROUP STARTS UP JULY 14 
For more information contact Rayna Engle, rayna417@aol.com 

     

 

 
Virtual Poker 
Tournament 

7:00 PM 

Virtual - Bookie 
Group 7:30am 
 

Gesher 7:00pm 

Bogrim 7:00pm 
 

 

Bogrim 7:00pm 
 

 

Bogrim 7:00pm 
 

 

Scholars in Their 
Residence  
Program 8:00pm 
(log-in info p. 3) 
 
 
 

 
 

Please check our website & e-blasts for most up to date information. 
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I’d like to share with you a document that we are using to help us plan for the future that we are 
entering as an institution. I have done some modifications and editing of it to make it more 
reflective of the TBE experience. 
 

“We have been reactive. How else can one be during a pandemic? The opinions of outside experts 
have guided our actions since this all began, and their positions change daily. When to close, how to take TBE 
online, protocols to follow before re-opening. Now, things are slowing down a bit and it is time to become 
more reflective—tapping into our own wisdom and exploring the potent learning opportunities at hand. The 
shift begins by asking better questions. 
 

Our grasp on the past has loosened. The threshold invites us to let go of our fears and discomforts, along with 
some things that we hold dear. We are broken open to embrace new possibilities. 
 

Moving from reactivity to reflection calls for three kinds of work: acknowledging our losses, exploring unstated 
assumptions, and noticing what wants to emerge. Good questions will create a holding space for this 
transformational work. 

1. What were we on the verge of discovering or accomplishing before the onset of the pandemic? What 
needs to move forward in different ways now? 

2. What was possible before that may not be possible for some time—if ever? 
3. What seemed important before that feels superfluous now? 

 

What Did We Assume? 
Many of our old assumptions no longer hold true. If we do not acknowledge the truth of this, we will make 
decisions that are inappropriate for the next season. We need good questions to unfreeze some of our old 
assumptions and expand our consciousness. 

4. What was undervalued before that may hold greater value now? 
5. What mattered about geography before that no longer matters? 
6. What new abundance (benefits, blessings) are we experiencing now? Where are we experiencing 

scarcity (challenges, weaknesses) now that was not evident before? 
 

Needs and priorities are shifting. Values and assets are not the same as they were just a few months ago. 
 

What Wants to Emerge? 
Often, new structures arise in response to a changed environment. Organizations gravitate toward order over 
chaos. If we remain protective of the old status quo during the emergence process, our new order will look 
remarkably like the old normal—not much adaptation will occur that may not be bad or it may be. 
 

When we ask better questions, we invite innovation into the new order. We ask: 
 

What is our greatest asset now? 
 

7. What relationships will we need to build on or strengthen in the months ahead? What new ones do 
we have to create? 

8. What unique role might our congregation play in local, national, and even global recovery? 
9. What long term changes in the bigger picture would we like to be part of bringing to fruition? 

 

These questions are not meant to be magic bullets that solve problems. The questions are merely an invitation 
to pay exquisite attention—to notice why we are making the choices we make, and what wants to happen. 
 

We look forward to hearing your comments. Please send any thoughts to bethemet@templebethemet.org. 
 
 

Rabbi Bennett Greenspon 

Rabbi Bennett Greenspon 
Rabbi’s Ramblings 
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It is hard to believe that it has been about three months that our activities and engagement in 
society have been adjusted. There are many positive aspects of relating to one another over the 
phone, during a virtual class or meeting, via social media, zoom or email. However, there remains a strange 
feeling to all of these points of connection, lacking the in-person relationships. I use the word strange not in a 
necessarily negative sense; just in a sense of something being different.  
 
We recently started conversations as to what the future will look like as we slowly move toward in-person 
gatherings. Alternative graduations took place and camp is beginning, both as modified in-person, physically 
distanced programs. Confirmation and other classes are continuing virtually, as are Shabbat services. Bar and 
Bat Mitzvah services are shifting to a blend of having the immediate family in-person (physically separated 
from the clergy) with everyone else logging in remotely. We are marking time slowly and deliberately as we 
figure out how to continue celebrating Judaism and community, while not necessarily being physically present 
with one another. 
 
We have also started discussing what life will look like as we start the school year and prepare for the High 
Holy Days. I’m going to tell you that we are not sure what it will look like. We do know it will happen in some 
form. We do know it will most likely be a mixture of many different forms of celebration. We do know that we 
do not know exactly what will happen; just that we should all expect the unexpected, and that any possibility 
is possible.  
 
Change is neither good nor bad. Change is just change. In Deuteronomy it reads, “Blessed be you when you 
come in and blessed be you when you go out.” Comings and goings can relate to situations and events, in 
addition to places. Have a safe summer and may you be blessed as we experience Judaism and life in slightly 
different circumstances and always together.  
 
 

Rabbi Frank DeWoskin 
 
 

Rabbi Frank DeWoskin 

Rabbi’s Writings 

We are just a phone 
call (954-680-1882) 

or e-mail away! 
 

Rabbi Bennett Greenspon 
rabbi@templebethemet.org 

Rabbi Frank DeWoskin 
rabbifd@templebethemet.org 

Cantor Jan Sheer 
cantorjan@yahoo.com 
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I would like to dedicate my article to our wonderful Confirmation class of 2020. 

These are each amazing students, deep thinkers and very committed Jews. 

They will be showing our congregation just how strong their abilities and commitment are, even 

throughout this current upheaval in our lives, on Friday night, June 5 during our annual confirmation 

service. It has been my honor and joy to share and to learn from each and every one of you during this past year. I know 

you will each go far in life and I also know that our people’s future is in very good hands!! 

Mazal Tov to you and your families!! 
 

Brandon Dewitt 

Isaac Fleisher 

Ethan Greenberg 

Sara Kaufman 

Jordan Winick 

Samantha Winick 

Andrew ZelitT

 

I have enjoyed every moment together!!! 

Shalom and blessings to all, 

Cantor Jan 
 
 
 

 

Cantor Jan Sheer 

Cantorial Notes 

Our deepest condolences to…may their memory be a blessing. 

Jonathan Bratter, for the loss of his father, Craig Bratter 

Alan and Steven Zaffos, for the loss of their sister, Rita Zaffos Hartman 

Lori Hill, for the loss of her mother, Faye Dressler 

David Barkey, for the loss of his aunt, Vivienne Steinfeld 

Dottie Weiss, Melissa Zuckerman, Carrie Horowitz, for the loss of Marc Weiss, husband and father 

Lori Burke, for the loss of her aunt Cheryl Linder 

Leslie Langbein, for the loss of her husband, Evan Langbein 

Lara Leader, for the loss of her uncle, Randy Newman 

Isabelle Cooke, for the loss of her husband Stan Cooke 

Gloria Becker, for the loss of her son, Alexander Robert Gordon 

Stephanie Zauder, for the loss of her mother, Renee Grutman 

Arthur Fishbein, for the loss of his mother, Rose Fishbein 

Sandy Brenner and Evan Brenner, for the loss of Cliff Brenner, husband and father 
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Dear TBE Family, 
 

This will be my last article as the president of our Temple. It has been my distinct honor to 
serve each of you and your families as members of our Jewish community. I believe now more 
than ever that our Jewish community is truly a very special place and more vital than ever 
before. 

 

As these are the people who almost daily conduct the governance business of our Temple, (In no particular 
order) I would especially like to thank the executive committee leadership of the board of directors; Mark 
Glater, Randy Paul, Mike Bernstein, Katherine Kessler, Laurie Levine, Elizabeth Jacobs, Lewis Nadel, Skip 
Straus, Maureen Winick, Lee Quittner, Mackie Feierstein, Vivian McCord, Stuart Slutsky, Mark Ginsberg, Steve 
Klein and Susan Kraizgrun. These are some of the most dedicated volunteer leaders who move our community 
forward daily! A special thank you to the full board of directors for the time, talent and philanthropy that you 
so readily provide.  
 

We have two amazing women’s and men’s organizations made up of committed and involved members - 
Sisterhood and He’bros. They are expertly led by Beth Herzbrun, Deborah Salzman and Mackie Feierstein. A 
special thank you to these volunteers. I also want to thank our Past Presidents for always being there to 
provide guidance, support and philanthropy.  
 

I want to take this opportunity to thank our Clergy and staff – Bennett, Frank, Jan, Noemi, Robin, Laura, Rayna, 
and the Temple and school staff. They all do an absolutely fantastic job of creating the environment in which 
our Temple Beth Emet culture continues and evolves to meet the needs of our ever-changing world.  
 

I have had the distinct pleasure of speaking almost daily with our two outstanding rabbis. Each of these 
important religious leaders brings their own unique and complementary perspectives to our Temple. We are 
so fortunate to have two rabbis who work so well together.  
 

We see so many temples around us having leadership challenges that greatly affect their congregations.  
Believe me, when I tell you, we are so lucky to have Bennett and Frank as our rabbis and Jan as our cantor! 
These fine people truly exemplify and maintain the cornerstone of our Jewish faith and life at the highest and 
in the most unpretentious ways. 
 

Most important to me is my gratitude to my wonderful family—Sara, my always supportive, loving, and 
amazingly tolerant wife and girlfriend. And of course, our beautiful children, Claire, Evan and Jake, who got a 
lot more than they asked for and most always stepped up. I love you all dearly! 
 

Thank you to FIU president, Dr. Mark Rosenberg, and my FIU family for always being supportive of me and the 
time necessary to serve our community.  
 

We have accomplished much over the past three years and seen our Temple thrive and grow. Based upon our 
stakeholder’s feedback, our strategic vision has been set, and now we must continue to implement. Maureen, 
you and your team did an amazing job gathering this data. Our Temple is so grateful for your leadership and 
expertise. I have had the great fortune to preside over good times, expansion, and recently one of the most 
difficult periods in our history. There is still much to be done. I remain committed, involved and excited about 
the leadership of our next president, Mark Glater. Mark, I wish you Godspeed, great blessings and amazing 
success as you take over the leadership of this special community for which we are all so fond! 
 

Thank you all for the opportunity to serve. 
 

Howard 

Howard Lipman 
president@templebethemet.org 

President’s Message 
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We would like to take this opportunity to welcome Michael Geller to the TBE staff as Director of Operations.  
 
Some fun facts about Michael:  
• I have lived in Florida for 40 years 
• Educated locally through the Public Nova School System 
• Grew up in Plantation, FL 
• Attended Temple Kol-Ami through Confirmation 
• Bachelors in Business/Entrepreneurship and Small Business Management at 
  Florida State University 
• Married to my wife Sara for 12 years 
• We have two sons, Levi who is 5 years old, and Garrison who is only 10 months. 
 
Background of work 
• Spent the last 21 years in the hospitality and Retail Industries 
• Worked locally in places such as the Improv Comedy Clubs, Hard Rock Cafe and Whole 

Foods Market 
 
Hobbies & Interests 
• Collecting Guitars 
• Playing and listening to music 
• Bike Riding, kayaking and hiking 
• Cooking 
• Studying history 
• Of course playing with my two boys as much as I can 
 
I am truly grateful to be given this opportunity to join the TBE community. The atmosphere that Temple Beth 
Emet provides is impressive. The constant striving for excellence while driving home the importance of family 
values to all who have been touched by TBE is an attribute I look forward to being a part of. These are some of 
the core values that I have as a person, and for that reason, Temple Beth Emet will be another home for myself 
and family. I am very much looking forward to meeting more TBE members and their families. I want to be given 
the chance to show you that I will always help to ensure that Temple Beth Emet will be the welcoming place that 
it is to me.  

 

 
Welcome Michael Geller, Director of Operations 

DON’T JUST DREAM ABOUT A JEWISH FUTURE – CREATE IT! 
LIFE & LEGACY, a signature program of the Harold Grinspoon 

Foundation, is a program to help ensure Jewish tomorrows. Temple 
Beth Emet was chosen, along with 13 other local Jewish 

organizations by the Jewish Federation of Broward County to 
participate in this program. 

Everyone, regardless of age, wealth or affiliation has the ability to 
leave a legacy and the Life & Legacy process is very easy. It all starts 

with a conversation. 
If you have already named Temple Beth Emet as a beneficiary, 

please let us know, as you are already a LIFE & LEGACY donor. If not, 
please consider becoming a LIFE & LEGACY donor by contacting Rabbi 
Bennett Greenspon or Laura Goodman. rabbi@templebethemet.org or 

laura@templebethemet.org 

mailto:rabbi@templebethemet.org
mailto:laura@templebethemet.org
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Through challenging times, we are emerging stronger! 
 

To Our BEES Family: Normally, we write these words as we wrap up the school year, reflecting on our 
students’ growth and success, and expressing gratitude to our school families, teachers and partners at our 

second home – Beth Emet. At this time; however, we address you following weeks of quarantine and on the brink of our 
county reopening in a new, uncharted capacity. Without a doubt, by the time you read this, the way we live our lives will 
be quite different than the manner in which we do so today. And while there is nothing normal about this “new normal,” 
our end of the year sentiments have remained steadfast. In fact, if anything, though we cannot wait to embrace one 
another physically, and hope and pray for our old way of life to resume safely soon, on so many levels, the past months 
have revealed just how strong our community can be, and just how bright all of our true colors shine, even behind our 
masks and Zoom screens. With that in mind, we would like to express our immense gratitude: 
 

To our parents – thank you for continuing to entrust us with your children! You have risen to the challenge, turning your 
homes into schools and balancing the need for healthy boundaries, structure, and goals with flexibility, patience, and 
compassion, all the while juggling your own responsibilities and concerns. You have been instrumental in facilitating the 
transition to distance learning, and rapidly adapting to an unprecedented reality. Together-apart, we have examined the 
formula for providing just enough instruction to keep students engaged, learning, challenged, and occupied, without 
causing frustration or overwhelming them with screen time. As expected, we discovered that just like in the physical 
classroom, there is no one-size-fits-all solution. Thank you for working together with us to make this the best possible 
experience for our students. To our PTO, STEM Committee and parent volunteers - we extend our most sincere thanks 
for your partnership and initiative, not only throughout the regular school year, but also through this difficult period. 
Your support has been invaluable, and is much, much appreciated.  
 

To our students – what an adjustment this has been for you! From learning the ropes of on-line instruction and the 
expectations that follow, to joining us on virtual field trips and Zoom celebrations of special milestones, you have 
transitioned remarkably. Yes, there may have been some bumps in your journey, and perhaps moments that were 
difficult or disappointing. It is through those times that you have grown the most; gaining independence and becoming 
more self-sufficient. You now know that you have the power within you to overcome challenges and adapt to new 
situations. We could not be more proud! Please know that seeing your beautiful faces on Zoom has brightened our lives 
daily and that we miss you so very much. 
 

To our graduating BEES – Mazal tov on your successful completion of elementary school! We hope your drive-by 
graduation and surprises turned out as special as we planned for them to be! We are so very proud of the incredible 
skills that you have gained and resilience that you have shown. Hang on to these valuable lessons always – adaptability, 
perseverance, hard work, compassion, positivity and perspective - as they will serve you throughout your lives! Take 
pride in how far you have come and have faith in how far you can go…but don’t forget to enjoy the journey. We look 
forward to seeing many of you in our inaugural 6th grade class in the fall and in our Merkaz Limud program. 
 

To our teachers and staff – with so little warning and minimal time to prepare, you have stepped up to the challenge: 
adapting, evolving, and putting forth tremendous efforts to nurture your students academically, and foster the type of 
connectivity that helped them feel that they are still a part of our community. Despite your own personal hardships, you 
brought your “A” game to our students with your excitement, creativity, and positive energy. Your commitment to 
making this a successful experience provided our BEES with continued learning, and alongside it, a sense of belonging, 
routine, familiarity and comfort. We are so very thankful for you!  
 

These weeks that have passed might not have been what any of us had wished for, and yet, it was still our story to write. 
We might not have been able to open the gates to our campus, but the doors to our hearts were still open wide. We 
might have temporarily lost the privilege of learning in our physical classrooms, but modern technology allowed us to 
proceed with virtual academics. We might not be able to physically connect – embrace, high-five, hold hands and run 
around – but our connection to one another, to our class, school and community has become more important than ever. 
 

We thank you again for your partnership and support. These have been times that we will never forget, but hopefully, 
among the memories we created, the story that will unfold will be one of empathy and compassion, renewed 
connectivity to our community, and incredible generosity to one another. Please be safe and stay healthy.  

Noemi Gozlan, Director, Michal Medina, Assistant Director 

 

Beth Emet Elementary 



10  TBE Koleinu 
 

 

 
  

How do you thank so many amazing people? 
To each staff member at our school: thank you for your compassion, your patience, your knowledge and your 
commitment. You have touched the lives of many families and they are all so grateful 
for what you have provided. Our staff goes above and beyond what is expected of 
teachers. They give so much of themselves. There are not enough words to say thank 
you, thank you! This year was a challenge; as we headed home in March we had no 
idea what was in store for us. We jumped into YouTube, Zoom and What's App chats 
with all the professionalism we could muster. We held on to our philosophy and tried 
to create virtual learning that was hands on, fun and involved critical thinking. We 
were able to maintain this for more weeks than we could have imagined. Beth Emet 
teachers, I am in awe of you! 

In addition to everything you did for the students, 
you joined with Dina, Aimee and me in tremendous 
professional development. As we explored the 
theory and practice of Reggio we will continue to 
ponder, grow and learn from one of the founders 
Loris Malaguzzi who says "Creativity seems to emerge from multiple experiences, 
coupled with a well-supported development of personal resources, including a sense of 
freedom to venture beyond the known." Perhaps virtual learning is one of the multiple 
experiences! 

 As we approach the end of the year we have to stop and thank our amazing PTO. The work they put into planning 
special activities, fundraising and organizing events for our school is truly amazing! This year was not quite the same, but 
thank goodness for zoom and emails! We kept in touch and kept the love of our school alive! Thank you Sara DePass, 
our PTO president. Thank you Jennifer Simmons, our Room Parent Coordinator. Thank you Michelle Mazor, our 
Treasurer. Thank you Jaime Gazes, Fundraising. Thank you Jennifer 
Weinstock and Heather Rosenfeld, Special Events. 

As we head into summer we are optimistic for the year ahead. Knowing 
that we completed this program to the best of our abilities, we are all so 
proud to be part of the Temple Beth Emet Early Childhood Center. We wish 
you all a wonderful, safe and happy summer. Thank you for the many 
“magical moments” that we shared with your child. We look forward to 
seeing you in camp or back at school in August. For those of you Pre-K 
students not returning, you have left your imprint on our hearts, and we 
wish you good luck in your new school!   

As always, we hope you will stay part of our Beth Emet Family. We have an 
outstanding Elementary School, Religious School, Summer Program and Youth Group. Give your child the gift of being 
connected to a community that cares about them and where they can feel comfortable. Continue to walk through our 
gates and be greeted by familiar faces of children and adults. 

Thank you to Aimee and Dina! Wow, as we work alone in the office, virtually and tirelessly you guys are truly amazing. 
You work so hard, you keep going, and then you keep thinking and then work some more. Thank you, thank you and 
thank you. Next year may I be writing this from the comfort of my desk with the sounds of children all around our 
campus! 

Robin Sheridan, Director 

Dina Milgram, Assistant Director 

 

Early Childhood Center 

Sincerely, 
Robin 
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Noemi Gozlan, Director 

Jennifer Schatz-Young, Assistant Director 

Merkaz Limud & JTL 
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Camp Beth Emet opens for the community! 

Deciding to open or not was not an easy choice. We wanted to support and take care of our 

community. After careful consideration, and with the support of the Temple Board, we have decided 

to open in June. We are not heroes and we are not villains. We are just Camp Directors trying to 

carefully support and plan for our community. Some parents need to work, children need their 

friends and life at Camp Beth Emet is ready to begin! Each of us, for our own reasons, may decide 

to join Camp Beth Emet this summer. We are a judgement free zone. We are following the CDC 

guidelines and any local and state suggestions to best keep our campers and staff safe.  

Camp Dates: 

Please note that there will not be a session 1 for Teen Travel. Kids up through 8th 

Grade may join day camp. Session 2 is undecided at this point.  

Session 1: June 8-July 3 

Session 2: July 6-Aug 7 
 

Visit our website and you can register for the sessions online 

https://www.templebethemet.org/camp/registration-forms 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  

Camp Beth Emet 
Robin Sheridan & Dina Milgram, Co-Directors of Day Camp 

Rayna Engle & Joel Lazarus, Co-Directors of Teen Travel 

https://www.templebethemet.org/camp/registration-forms
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Norah Adler 
Norah Macy Adler was called to the Torah as a Bat-Mitzvah on Sunday, May 24, 2020.  Norah 
is finishing 7th grade at Pioneer Middle School. Norah attended Beth Emet Elementary from 
kindergarten to fifth grade. She has spent every summer going to Camp Beth Emet and Teen 
Travel. Norah has grown up at Temple Beth Emet and considers it her second home. 
 

For Norah’s Mitzvah project she chose to support the Broward County Humane Society. 
From a very young age she has always had a love of animals, especially dogs. Norah 
volunteered as part of the Mitzvah Mutt program where she fed, bathed and took care of 
dogs and other animals. Norah also participated in the walk for the animals with her family, 
friends and her own dog, Samson. 
 

Norah is a compassionate, independent, fun, energetic person who is always willing to help 
a friend in need. Norah loves spending time with her friends and cousins, traveling with her 

family, the beach and dogs. 
 

The Adler family wants to thank Rabbi DeWoskin, Rabbi Greenspon and all of Norah’s teachers for their guidance and 
teachings throughout the years and a special thank you to Cantor Jan for her countless hours of dedication, teaching and 
encouragement in order to prepare Norah for this milestone occasion. 
 

Daniel Rom 
 Daniel Seth Rom will be called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on Saturday, June 13, 2020. 
 

Daniel is currently a 7th grade honors student at Indian Ridge Middle School. He is dedicated to his 
studies and always finds a way to have a good time, whether it be with himself or others. Daniel 
gives his all in everything he does and is kind and loving to all around him. He loves playing sports 
and video games.  
  

Daniel first started to attend Beth Emet Elementary School when he was five years old. There is 
where he made lots of close friends that he keeps in touch with, he also attended summer camps 
and Merkaz Limud program. Beth Emet is where he found an atmosphere not only to practice 
Judaism but to live it.  
 

Daniel has a warm heart and has always been compassionate, which led him to his Mitzvah Project, 
to help people in need. Due to the pandemic that’s occurring right now, he realized that there are more people in need 
than before. He decided to look for an organization in order to help. Finally he found one, called Adopt a Box. This 
organization works together with farmers who provide veggies and fruits to distribute among people that need it the 
most. This industry not only helps people with less resources, it also saves farmers since they were out of business due to 
Covid19, and Adopt a Box was able to pay them for their work. Daniel was intrigued by this organization and started 
helping in this operation. Every Saturday he went to different locations to provide 800 cases of food for people in 
poverty. This has impacted him, and he still is going to these events to help. 

 

We want to thank Rabbi DeWoskin, Rabbi Greenspon, Cantor Jan and Daniel’s awesome teacher, Ms. Paula. They have all 
affected Daniel and helped him to grow into the fine and young man he is today. Thank you for all your assistance and 
tolerance. We can’t wait to see what Daniel will do in the future; we love you so much Daniel!!! 

 

Shalev Kent 
Shalev Ethan Kent, son of Joshua and Ifat Kent, will be called to the Torah on June 20, 2020. 
Shalev began his Jewish education here at Temple Beth Emet in the Early Childhood Center 
 

Shalev has many talents. When he was very young, he started drawing and many of his artistic 
masterpieces are on display at his Godmother's home's foyer entrance. 
 

At 4, Shalev began piano lessons and today plays Beethoven' s "Moonlight Sonata” by memory. 
Shalev is also a natural cook and baker, treating his family with delicious meals and desserts. In 
his free time Shalev likes to build and ride BMX.   (Continued on pg. 14) 

B’nai Mitzvah 
Mazal Tov to all our families 
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Shalev is a caring and compassionate young man and a good example to his younger sister and brother. For his 
Mitzvah project Shalev has plans to volunteer at a local Dog Shelter as soon it is safe to do so.  

 

The Kent family would like to thank Rabbi Greenspon, Rabbi DeWoskin and especially Cantor Jan who guided Shalev 
with patience and support.  

 

With great pride and excitement, we look forward to this special milestone in Shalev's life.  

 

Carter Weiss 
Carter Dean Weiss will be called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on Saturday, June 27, 
2020. Carter is a 7th grade student at NSU University School. 

 

Carter is a kind, funny and bright young man. He has a compassionate heart and 
stands up for what he believes in. He is a loyal friend and cares deeply about his 
family and those closest to him.  

 

Outside of school, you can find Carter on the basketball courts practicing his game. If 
he could shoot 3 point shots and dribble the ball around all day, every day he would. 
His love for basketball exemplifies his drive and determination to always challenge 
himself to be the best he can be. 

 

Carter began his education in preschool at Temple Beth Emet’s Early Childhood Center at a very young age. Even 
though he did not spend all his years studying in religious school at TBE, he has been working his hardest over the last 
year studying for his Bar Mitzvah – and we couldn’t be more proud of his dedication. 
 

As the first born child and grandchild on both sides of his family, he is grateful to be surrounded by his parents, his 
sister, grandparents and many aunts, uncles and cousins. All are excited to honor Carter on his simcha.  
 

Thank you to everyone at TBE for welcoming us back with open arms. Thank you to Rabbi DeWoskin and Rabbi 
Greenspon for their guidance and support. And a special thank you to Cantor Jan for mentoring Carter through this 
year of preparation. You guided him with patience, encouragement and confidence – we couldn’t have done it 
without you. 

 

Ari Sakuri  

Ari Lev Sakuri will be called to the Torah and have his Zoom Bar Mitzvah on Saturday, July 4. Ari 
attended Beth Emet from the age of 3 in ECC through 5th grade at Beth Emet Elementary. The 
education and values he received at Beth Emet has been influential and helped shape the 
young man he has become. Ari just finished his 7th grade year virtually at Pioneer Middle School 
as an honor roll student.  

 

In his spare time, Ari enjoys playing basketball, playing video games and spending time with his 
family. He has a passion for the NBA - the games, the players and the statistics. He is a kind, 
compassionate, caring young man. He leaves a lasting impression on everyone he meets, and 
finds happiness in making others happy. Family has always been at the top of Ari’s list. 
Therefore, he chose an organization for his mitzvah project that is near and dear to his heart. 

Ari has lost close family members to cancer. Ari chose to support Larger Than Life, an Israeli organization that 
provides children with cancer a preschool which serves as a safe zone for the children to attend, and sends them on a 
trip of a lifetime to Disney World. Ari attended a Gala to hear firsthand the stories of the lives of these children and 
made a donation from the money he has saved up over the years.  
 

Temple Beth Emet has always felt like home to Ari. The Sakuri Family would like to thank Rabbi Greenspon, Rabbi 
DeWoskin, and Cantor Jan for their leadership throughout his Jewish life. We would also like to send a huge thank 
you to Debra for her guidance and love through this Bar Mitzvah journey. Rayna, you have always been there for Ari 
and loved him like a grandson. We are endlessly grateful to Noemi, Michal, Nikki and every one of his teachers over 
the years; thank you for the love, support and educational foundation you provided to Ari. Temple Beth Emet is our 
home and our extended family. 

B’nai Mitzvah 
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             Early Childhood Fund 
 

Giving Tuesday 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

General Fund 

 

 
 
 

 
 

Donation by: 
Alison & Robert Weintrob 
Kathy & Robert Klausner 

In Memory of: 
Stan Cooke by: 

Computer Aided Technology 
Marilyn & Tom Ward 

Bernard Dickman by Bonnie & Stephen Yaffe 

             
            Beth Emet Elementary School Fund 

 
Donation by: 

Alyssa Seidle & John D’Amico 

 
Choir Fund 

 
 

In Memory of: 
Fred Margolin, Harvey Nemeroff & Marc Weiss by 

Wendie Nemeroff 
Stan Cooke by Roselyn Winokur 

 
          JNF Fund 

In Honor of: 
Liat Corcia by Nancy & Joe Rasgado & Alison Rasgado 

In Memory of: 
Julie Colton by Jessica, Gregg, Ashley & Jacob Fierman 

Marc Weiss by Maggie Mercedes 
Rachel Zeidel by Stacy, Linda & April Zeidel 

 
Religious School Fund 

In Honor of: 
              Cantor Jan for her dedication to the confirmation class 

by Ilka Ashenoff 

 
            Paul Mutnick Education Fund 

 

 

 

 

In Memory of: 
Aaron Shifman by Joyce Mutnick 

Evan Langbein by Cheryl & Joel Mutnick 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Torah Restoration Fund 
 
 

 

 

 

Donation by: 
Faith & Joel Yasman 

 

 

 
 

 

Jacobs 

 

 

 

Past Presidents Fund 

In Memory of: 
Marc Weiss by: 

Susan & Bob Alterman 
Mannette & Bruce Raines 

Joan Rubinstein 
Linda Klein 

Kathy Perryman 

 

Danny Greenberg Fund 

In Memory of: 
Danny Greenberg & Yehuda Gorenstein by Rosita 

Greenberg 
 
 

Donation by: 
Rodica Bendor 

Audrey Bluestone 
Samuel Silver to support the staff 

Ellen & Barry Schneider for tzedakah for Covid-19 
In Memory of: 
Stan Cooke by: 
Janet Hofman 

Lois & Stuart Slutsky 
Evan Langbein by Susan Heyder 

Marc Weiss by: 
Brian Brown & the AvMed team 

The Southern Region (Curt Ramage & Russell Patsel) 
Griffin Elementary Social Committee (Jacqueline 

Sanchez) 
Susan Heyder 

Carol & Gerald Joseloff 
 

 
 

Donation by: 
Nikki Marin 

Arlene Spellberg 
In Honor of: 

Supporting TBE and its generous & loving staff & our 
daughter, Aimee Feierstein, by Stephanie & Philip 

Lerner 

  Richie Torrent Early Childhood Scholarship Fund 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Honor of: 
Brandon Jerry’s bar mitzvah & Jenn Schatz becoming an 

aunt by Karol Naidus 
In Memory of: 

Barbara Medina by Karol Naidus 

Making a donation is a wonderful way to acknowledge a special occasion, important date, promotion or award; send get well wishes or 

condolences; express appreciation for an act of kindness; and honor or remember a special person in your life. 

 

Donations 
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Rabbi Greenspon’s Discretionary Fund 
 

 
 

In Honor of: 
Rabbi Greenspon by Shelley Nathan 

Brandon Jerry’s bar mitzvah by Stacey & Matthew Jerry 
Jordan Liss’ bar mitzvah by Alison & Robert Weintrob 

In Memory of: 
Shirley Sherman by Denise & Mark Sherman 

Shirley Kott by Nancy & Joe Rasgado 
Hyman Trager & Joseph Trager by Shelley & Jerry Zucker 

Stan Cooke by Barry Blecker 
Evan Langbein by Leslie Langbein 

Stan Cooke & Marc Weiss by Marcia & Bill Gray 
Max Hoffman by Susan & Martin Trefler 

Lillian Eichel by Linda & Mark Eichel 
 

Yahrzeit Fund 
 

 
In Memory of: 

Bernard Seigel by Marcia Karp 
Carl Rosen & Ben Slutsky by Lois & Stuart Slutsky 

Gail Parker by Lance Mirrer 
Joseph Rosen by Kathleen & Mark Rosen 

Herman Freed by Toby Berkowitz 
Norma Schrager by Myrna & Ira Schrager 

Jay Hyman by Dale & Howard Cohen 
Peggy Lieberman by Susan & Steven Gordon 

Bertram Ira Lorber by Rosalie Garber 
Tina Frankel by Fern Rothstein 

Lillian Sobelman by Judith Leonard 
Marvin Kapchan by Marilyn Kapchan 

Cary Klein, Carl Drath, Isabelle Drath, Fred Drath & Judi 
Brower by Carol Klein 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Donations 

 

Beth Herzbrun, Debra Salzman – Co-Presidents 

TBE Sisterhood wishes you good health and safety, as we 

navigate our new environment. We designed a number of 

online activities that brought us together, while we stayed 

safe at home. 

 
*  Our Bingo events, in which 100% of the money collected 

provide meals to local front line heroes. Sisterhood proudly 

doubled the donation of the participants. 

*  Our Health and Wellness event, featuring Rebecca Baer and 

Randi Weinstein captivated the audience as they spoke about 

health, nutrition, increasing energy, meal planning, etc. in this 

challenging time. 

 * Our Havdalah & Challah event was joined by our very own 

Cantor Jan who led us through a spiritual and melodious 

Havdalah service, followed by a Challah Bake!  

  * At our Mah Jongg Event we joined each other to play online 

mah jongg while having fun and honing their skills with the 

new challenging mah jongg card. 

  * Sisterhood Book Club met via Zoom to discuss This Tender 

Land by William Kent Krueger. We had a lively discussion and 

we were so pleased to get back to delving into a good read. 

  * Perhaps you were able to join us for Randee Engelhard’s “Talk 

About Posture.” Learning how something as simple as posture 

can impact your health and immune system is so timely. 

As new directives emerge for opening up segments of the 

community, we will be ever vigilant to plan safe and appropriate 

activities for our members, and support the Temple. Your Sisterhood 

Board will be working over the summer months to create an 

engaging and exciting agenda for next year. Please let one of our 

Board members, listed below, if you are interested in becoming an 

active participant, or chairing events. 

Co-Presidents - Beth Herzbrun and Debra Salzman 
Vice President, Membership - Tracy Zelitt 

Vice President, Programming - Donna Ruhl 

Treasurer - Lois Slutsky 

Secretary - Marcy Gray 

Members At Large - Annie Feldman, Vivian McCord, Cynthia 

Yanowitz 

TBE Sisterhood sends and receives information by email. Join us 

on Facebook: search Temple Beth Emet Sisterhood, and ‘friend’ 

Sisterhood. Please note the Sisterhood email address and add it 

to your address book: Sisterhood.templebethemet@gmail.com 

 

BE WELL AND STAY SAFE! 
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June 1 
Robert & Laurie 

Levine 
David & Jennifer 

Young 
 

June 8 
Scott & Meredith 

Nortman 
Steven & Karin 

Zimmerman 
 

June 9 
Dan & Rachel 

Fleischer 
Robert & Carrie 

Horowitz 
Matthew & 
Debra Miller 

 
June 11 

Mackie & Aimee 
Feierstein 

Sapir Rom & 
Sheila Mansilla 

Bob Roth & 
Maureen Barrett 
Joel & Sally Weiss 

 
June 12 

Scott & Susan 
Davis 

Jonathan & Kerri 
Masel 

Damian & 
Elisabeth Oliva 

 
June 13 

David & Beth 
Bimston 

Neal & Shari 
Bush 

 
June 14 

Leif & Aliza Novie 
 

June 15 
Joel & Lisa 
Slingbaum 

 
June 16 

Michael & Lucy 
Abrams 

Matthew & Zuly 
Wachs 

 
June 17 

Barry & Anita 
Rose 

 
June 18 

Yoram & Noemi 
Gozlan 

Robert & 
Lorraine Mahl 

Neil & Jan 
Milestone 

Jerry & Rochelle 
Zucker 

 
June 21 

Steven & Annie 
Feldman 

Scott & Unchalee 
Lodin 

 
June 22 

Larry & Lori 
Burke 

Bruce & Mary 
Fishbein 

David & Sheryl 
Raskin 

 
June 23 

Edmund & Merle 
Lundy 

Michael & Caryn 
Price 

 
June 26 

Steven & Miriam 
Krischer 

David & Laurie 
Kruzel 

 
 

June 27 
Joel & Sandy 

Lazarus 
 

June 29 
William & Marcia 

Gray 
Steven & Lisa 

Septoff 
Mark & Mara 

Young 
 

June 30 
Yossi & Michal 

Medina 
 

July 1 
Mark & Lauri 

Aronson 
Michael & Jodie 

Bernstein 
 

July 2 
Stuart & Beth 

Herzbrun 
Joel & Melissa 

Rzepko 
 

July 3 
Lee & Alyssa 

Quittner 
Jeff & Donna 
Rabinowitz 

 
July 5 

August Forte & 
Marissa Mintz-

Forte 
Andrew & Rachel 

Mason 
 

July 6 
Howard & Mary 

Jean Kushner 
 

July 14 
Farrell & Jennifer 

Antecol 
 
 
 

July 16 
Robert & Susan 

Alterman 
Danny & Jennifer 

Frastai 
 

July 19 
Hugh & Jackie 

Bruder 
 

July 20 
Jon & Jami 

Genson 
Jason & Sherry 

Levine 
 

July 21 
Riley & Elana 

Cirulnick 
Adam & Dana 

Rabinowitz 
 

July 22 
Dean & 

Stephanie Wood 
 

July 25 
Scott & Letty 

Cagan 
 

July 30 
7 30 Jeffrey & 

Lori Felder 
 

July 31 
Ben & Barbara 

Tobias 
 
 
 
 

June 1 
David 

Buchsbaum 
Julie Hack 

 
June 2 

Zach Aronson 
Alan Beyda 

Katelyn Kraizgrun 
Elle Lewin 

Carter Nash 
Mark Nash 

Barry Schneider 
 

June 3 
Jake Adams 
Ava Adams 

Sydney Arboleda 
Michael 

Bernstein 
Ayden Goodman 

Robin Gusky 
Brody Stoller 
Aaron Stoller 

 
June 4 

Jeffrey Alterman 
Andrew Feirstein 

Brian McNulty 
Ben Tobias 

 
June 5 

Hailey Becker 
Scott Cagan 
Olivia Marks 
Judith Paul 
Liel Pena 

Alison Weintrob 
Haley Winner 

 
June 6 

Dina Chaskes 
Kyli Katz 

Ethan Letts 
Gary Margolis 
Gabrielle Reed 
Jocelyn Reed 

Ari Selner 
 

June 7 
Lloyd Gilick 

Zachary Laurence 
Michael Price 
Daniel Rom 

Brandon Rosen 
Ari Sakuri 

Andrea Zveibil 

Anniversaries & Birthdays 
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June 8 

James Gitkin 
Aaron Goodstein 

Austin Green 
Jeremy 

Hernandez 
Adam Lew 

Aaron Reed 
 

June 9 
Desmond Balint 

Lindsey Paul 
Daniel Seiden 
Robyn Shulby 

Colleen Solomon 
Howard 

Tanenbaum 
Tracy Zelitt 

 
June 10 

Sarah Alter 
Jaimee Cooper 
Holden Dreyer 
Vincent Patino 

 
June 11 

Michael Dolberg 
Ricky Goodman 

Sharon Morrison 
 

June 12 
Bernie Sloan 

Jesse Valinsky 
 

June 13 
Mackie Feierstein 

Debra Greene 
Alan Haas 

Noah Jacobs 
Nadav Medina 
Alison Rasgado 
Myrna Schrager 
Jeffrey Solomon 

Louis Soskin 
Carmen 

Stonebraker 
 

June 14 
Melissa Eakle 

 

 
Tom Kleinman 

Jarred Kraizgrun 
Boaz Naiditch 

Shaun Orcinolo 
Noah ShemTov 
Steven Turner 

 
June 15 

Phillip Borden 
Colin Gold 
Alexander 

Gordon 
Aaron Greer 
Lane Hacker 

Mehr 
Lalchandani 
Ethan Masel 
Jason Wachs 

 
June 16 

Michael Abrams 
Letty Cagan 
Yale Nieburg 
Beth Robles 
Reese Sobol 

 
June 17 

Harriet Bensman 
Riley Cirulnick 

Aimee Feierstein 
Yocheved 
Ginsberg 

Melissa Paper 
Sheryl Raskin 
Oriya Zaguri 

 
June 18 

Noah Antevy 
Lauren Dreilinger 
Rebecca Feldman 

Susan Gordon 
Jonathan 

Rosenberg 
Wesley Schwartz 

Kendall 
Schweitzer 

 
June 19 

Kevin Schatz 
 

 
June 20 

Ellie Frastai 
 

June 21 
Seymour Chajet 

Debra Dayan 
Emy Haas 

Robert Levine 
Martin Sheridan 

Monica Zohar 
Eitan Zohar 

 
June 22 

Lauri Aronson 
Ashley Hirschfeld 

 
June 23 

Samantha Casher 
Ariel Gould 

Adalia Rubinov 
Joel Rzepko 
Leila Siegel 
Scott Sobol 
Jacob Terl 

Zachary Wolf 
 

June 24 
Taylor Cayne 

Katia Katz 
Rachel Levi 

Marissa Levinson 
Timothy Muehl 
Erin Solomon 
Rita Turner 

 
June 25 
Rebecca 

Ellenbogen 
Benjamin 
Feldman 

Daniel Love 
Ariel Naccache 

Paige Novie 
Amy Richman 
Leah Tschen 

 
June 27 

Ruby Fishman 
Bennett 

Greenspon 

 
Aidan Jacobs 
Dillon Marks 
Caryn Price 

Naomi Shrenker 
Justin Wachs 

 
June 28 

Eileen Feldman 
Diane Greer 

Jonathan Salit 
Stuart Silver 
Coby Stoller 

 
June 29 

Richard Dorfman 
Adam Turner 

Yehuda Wolcoff 
 

June 30 
Andrew 

Alterman 
Hazel Antevy 

Rachel Fleischer 
Stacey Rasgado 
Daphna Weiner 

 
July 1 

Eric Balint 
Gianna Oberstein 

 
July 2 

Daniel Levi 
Scott Levine 

Liya Zaig 
 

July 3 
Matthew 
Alleman 

Lindsay Haas 
Logan Haller 

Susan Heyder 
 

July 4 
Brina Chajet 
Jodi Epstein 
David Foster 

Brina Goulder 
Tomi Ioels 

Ira Libanoff 
 

 
July 5 

Nittai Avidor 
Beth Bimston 

Jay Nemes 
Samantha Oliva 
Esther Ortega 
Myron Sandler 
David Steinberg 

 
July 6 
Gayle 

Abbondandolo 
Joshua Bernstein 
Naomi Fleischer 
Elisha Ginsberg 
Diane Issenberg 

Mitchell Kaye 
Zachary Pintaluga 

Zachary Zaffos 
 

July 7 
Alexander 

Aminov 
Max Shapkin 
Jacob Zabow 

 
July 8 

Bria Bernstein 
Dale Cohen 

Arthur Fishbein 
Steven Gordon 

Orlie Light 
Cristian Rivera 
Ann Yermish 

 
July 9 

Jayden Shapiro 
 

July 10 
Nathan Arboleda 

Gary Chaiet 
Jennifer Cohen 

Gunilla Crawford 
Stuart Greenberg 

Steve Arnold 
Midler 

Max Ranis 
Lauren Ruhl 

Anniversaries & Birthdays 
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The mission of The HeBros is to build 

friendships and camaraderie while planning 

and participating in enjoyable social and 

educational activities which contributes to the 

success and well-being of Temple Beth Emet 

and the larger community. HeBros 

accommodates the varied interests of its 

members of all ages, the youngest, the middle 

and the seniors. We have events such as sports 

outings, event guest speakers, social and 

family events. 

During this pandemic period The HeBros are 

continuing to be active. We had to cancel our 

semi-annual Family Bowling night and our 

annual Family Kickball Day. However, we are 

planning a Virtual Poker Tournament and a 

Scavenger Hunt. Both will take place soon via a 

Zoom link on your computer. Watch for the 

email blasts to announce the dates and how 

the games will be played.  

Giving back. The HeBros are donating 

protective masks for the camping children with 

a replacement cartridge in them. Also, we will 

be donating masks for the adult counselors 

who will be working with these children.  

Looking forward we are still planning to have 

our August Texas Hold-em Poker Tournament. 

Providing of course that social distancing will 

be lifted by August. We are also continuing 

with plans to hold our most popular event 

Steak and Bourbon night on October 7.  

Finally, you are invited to join us most 

Thursdays for either our Happy Hour via Zoom 

or special programs. 

June 4 at 5:30 for Happy Hour  
June 11 at 7 PM for ADL Presentation 
June 18 at 5:30 for Happy Hour  
June 25 at 5:30 for Happy Hour  
July 2 at 7 PM for Virtual Poker Tournament 
July 9 at 5:30 for Happy Hour 
July 23 at 5:30 for Happy Hour 
 
Remember to bring your own drink for Happy 

Hour. 

 

For information contact President Mackie 

Feierstein at hebrostbe@gmail.com. 

 
July 11 

Joshua Burke 
Jeanette Davis 

Blake Eakle 
Rachel Gambach 
Jared Garfinkel 
David Garfinkel 

Maria Gubnitsky 
Jonathan Hasson 

Ely Kokh 
Zachary Levine 
Nadia Plotkin 

 
July 12 

Benjamin Burke 
Elliot Hull 

Mercy Jacobson 
Matthew Powell 

 
July 13 

Bradley Hacker 
Larry Kahn 
Dylan Katz 

Andrea Simon 
 

July 14 
Lauren Clausman 
Nathan Goldberg 
Jason Goodstein 
Greggory Jacobs 

Lyla Toral 
Martin Wolfe 

 
July 15 

Sara Kaufman 
Malachi McNulty 

Ben Rosen 
Reva Scharf 
Emily Scharf 

Jose Toral 
 

July 16 
Natalie Aminov 

Matthew 
Libanoff 

Tara Shafa 
Yahli Suissa 

 
 
 
 

 
July 17 

Jeremy Antecol 
Emma Bruder 

Laila Ioels 
Susan Martin 
David Popkin 

Howard Riskin 
Arlene Spellberg 

 
July 18 
Jessica 

Hampshire 
Jared Merker 
Brooke Nacht 

Mia Przelomski 
Fern Smolowitz 
Alison Wechsler 

 
July 19 

Noam Abramson 
Zachary Feirstein 
Joseph Kaddoch 

Debra Miller 
 

July 20 
Carol Clein 
Mark Eichel 

Brian Slutsky 
Corrie Zeskind 

 
July 21 

Steven Dorfman 
Kenza 

Elmoutawakel 
Zachary Love 
Robert Suess 

 
July 22 

Iris Osborn 
Eric Plotkin 

Dylan Sakuri 
 

July 23 
Allyson Fortney 

Noah Gabor 
Kennedy Hack-

Juman 
Carley Kaplan 

 
 
 

 
July 24 

Jeff Gold 
Alec Shears 

Jeffrey 
Zuckerman 

 
July 26 

Laura Margolis 
 

July 27 
Juliann Lenes 

Douglas Margolis 
Lynn Zelden 

Andrew Zelitt 
 

July 28 
Irvene Foster 
Sara Horvitz 

Shea Kleinman 
Rayne Kleinman 

Eli O'Connor 
Russ Simmons 

Samantha Winick 
Jordan Winick 
Toby Winick 

 
July 29 

Adam Adler 
Steve Kahn 

Alex Neuman 
Alan Neuman 

Charlotte Perkins 
Benjamin 
Yanowitz 

 
July 30 

Drew Hacker 
David Katz 

Brea Nieburg 
Lia Robles 

 
July 31 

Aviv Avidor 
Ifat Kent 

Justin Lewen 
Allison Shir 

 
 
 
 

Anniversaries & Birthdays 

Wishing you good health, happiness, and success in the 
coming year and always. 

mailto:hebrostbe@gmail.com
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June 5 
Louis Baron 
Marvin 
Borenstein 
Elias Chajet 
Shirley Cohan 
Betty Cohen 
Rose Cohen 
John Crothers 
Scott Davidson 
Shirley Dorne 
Charles 
Eisenberg 
Carl Eisenoff 
Ceil Epstein 
Sam Finkel 
Felicia Frastai 
Anna Gelbard 
Bernie Gilick 
Judith Glassman 
Phillip Gorman 
Annette Hall 
Emily Huss 
Idelle Jacobson 
Frieda Kaplan 
Stephen Kaye 
Sam Kesselman 
Freda Klompus 
Lillian Kolodner 
Mollie Kramer 
Betty Landsman 
Arthur Losch 
Albert Press 
Bertram Reifkind 
Marjorie 
Reynolds 
Arthur Rosen 
Rose Rubin 
Pearl Russell 
Rose Saul 
Milton Schwartz 
Olga Singer 
Betty Kuropatkin 
Sontag 
Mortimer Steel 
Beverly Steinberg 
Gary Steinberg 
Max Steinman 
Ruth Taub 
Lisa Tjinadjie 
 

 
Lillian Wayne 
Bernard Weiss 
Melvin Weiss 
Abraham Winner 
Hilary Wood 
Benjamin Young 
Irving Zelitt 
Cecelia Zurbinsky 
Ahron Zuri 
 
June 12 
Joel Adler 
Estelle Ahearn 
Stella Alfassa 
Beatrice Allen 
Elie Benadava 
Betty Brenman 
Charles Cohen 
Sylvia Cohen 
Charles Cutler 
Bernard Demsky 
Sally Garber 
Iris Gordon 
Morris 
Greenfield 
Sidney 
Greenstein 
Bella Horowitz-
Cobert 
Stuart Kaplan 
Lorraine Katz 
Mina Klausner 
Hannah Kleiner 
Samuel Koniak 
Abraham Kotler 
David Levine 
Jacqueline Levine 
Arnold Libanoff 
Toba 
Lichtenstein 
Samuel Lindy 
Poli Miller 
Sarah Moldof 
Mildred Nash 
Mattea Rejholec-
Reyes 
Helen Rifkin 
Fannie Rosen 
Harold 
Rothenstein 
Louis Salzman 

 
Roslyn Schlang 
Arnold Schneider 
Barbara Solomon 
Janet Steinberg 
Rebecca 
Steinberg 
Bernard Stern 
Sam Wechsler 
Morton Wolfe 
Arnold Zucker 
 
June 19 
Benedict Aron 
Lillian Benezra 
Charles Burg 
Mae Cain 
Shirley Cohen 
Edward Cutler 
Sam Eliasof 
Sidney Engelson 
Herbert Fierman 
David Garret 
Walerek Giwner 
Herman 
Goodman 
Deanna Gordon 
Bertha 
Gorenstein 
Norman Jaacobs 
Ida Kaplan 
Roberta Kline 
Alice Koren 
Arnold Kravitz 
Julie Kreindel 
Bernardo Kriger 
Harry Lerner 
Charles Levine 
Sheila Lieber 
Irving Loeb 
Stan Lubin 
Stan Lubin 
Jacobs Norman 
Emily Pellegrini 
Norman Pudlin 
Claudia Rabin 
Hermina Rittman 
Ethel Rodman 
Carolyn Rolle-
Alston 
Helen Rosenstein 
Edna Sand 

 
Samuel Scherzer 
Shirley Seltzer 
Nezam Shafa 
Shirley Wolfe 
Sally Zalman 
Louis Zeger 
 
June 26 
Heron Blecker 
Barry Chajet 
Myrna Davidson 
Rose Fisher 
Gerald Fried 
Otto Gara 
Irma Gordon 
Howard Greene 
Henry Hassol 
Jacob Hodus 
Sarah "Mama 
Syd" Kaplan 
Joan Keller 
Saul Klieger 
Rose Leskin 
Max Lorber 
Aaron Enrique 
Melamed 
Joel Mendelson 
Jack Miller 
Louis Mirrer 
Hyman Reiter 
Marilyn Rifkin 
Judith Ann 
Roberts 
Philip Rose 
Joan Rothstein 
Syd Rozinsky 
Ida Schwartz 
6Sumner Shir 
Linda Sobol 
Rose Syatt 
Mae Volk 
Stuart Wayne 
Martin Weinberg 
Morton 
Wendman 
Betty Jane 
Williams 
Bernice Wingrat
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July3 
Irene Addis 
Jack Baruch 
Gerald Berkowitz 
Benjamin 
Berliner 
Jerry Brenman 
Claudia Cayne 
Isidor Cohen 
Leonard Cohen 
Rachel Cutler 
Adolph Ehrlich 
Jerome Engelberg 
Fay Finkel 
Milton Fuenst 
Rubin Gilbert 
George Glater 
Michael Gordon 
Edith Herman 
Maurice Herman 
Gerald Hibnick 
Sheldon Hoffman 
Louis Hymson 
Israel Isaacson 
Flora Kimelman 
Kenneth 
Laurence 
Joseph Linder 
Alexander 
Needleman 
Irving Nemeroff 
Ellen Pease 
Edith Pepper 
Nancy Pottruck 
Ira Rabinowitz 
Lillian Rosen 
Paul Rosen 
Anna Rovner 
Leah Rovsky 
Alvin Sandler 
Simon Septoff 
Sidney Solomon 
7Annette Spinelli 
Jacob Spira 
Mildred 
Tarnovsky 
 
 

 
Catherine 
Wagman 
Benjamin Wigler 
Sydelle 
Wurtzelman 
 
July 10 
Mary Bauman 
Bernard Bechhof 
Susan Berson 
Luis Boeken 
Morris Brand 
Sydney Bruder 
Sadie Burch 
Martin Burnett 
Beth Danziger 
Lottie Engelberg 
Albert Finkelstein 
Julius Frank 
Bernard 
Greenblatt 
Ken Heyder 
Milton Hornstein 
Pauline Kaplan 
Ben Karp 
Rose E. Kline 
Naomi Koniak 
Marie Levine 
Murray 
Lichtenstein 
Julia Lipton 
Ida Milestone 
Anne Nadel 
Fred Orshan 
Helen Paley 
Helen Paley 
Rose Reuben 
Jack Rifkin 
Irving Rogers 
Nathan Rothman 
Toby Sigel 
Randee Sobel 
Sidney Tepper 
Miriam Turbow 
Morton 
Weinberger 
Henry "Don" 
White 

 
July 17 
Isadore Abrams 
Max Bittleman 
Lynne Brumer 
Gerard Busch 
Steven Caine 
Justin Cook 
Grace Crosson 
Goldie Dorfman 
Abbe Dubin 
Bernice Eisenberg 
Louis Ferer 
Frances Fineberg 
Rhoda Glickman 
Guido Gossy 
Hyman Gottlieb 
John Greene 
Eva Hansel 
Lewis Kaplan 
Sara Kaplan 
Raymond Kronick 
Tessie Leibowitz 
Sanford 
Leventhal 
Cal Lippin 
William Margo 
Norman McCoy 
Sue Miller 
Joseph Muroff 
Louis Rubin 
Galia Sarosi 
Joan Scheer 
Harriet Schlinsky 
Fred Schrager 
Edna Schwartz 
Frank Shear 
Eugene Sokol 
Sidney Stein 
Donald Steinman 
Sadie Steinman 
Meyer Trefler 
Paul Yermish 
Jerome Zelden 
 
July 24 
Connie Ashey 
Edith Bernhardt 
Donald Biller 

 
Jennie Brenner 
Jeanette 
Chapnick 
Martin Chess 
Evelyn Clein 
Rose Cohen 
Stanley Cohen 
Adam Cohn 
Minnie Cole 
Robert Crawford 
Edward Davis 
George Demars 
Howard Faigin 
Barbara Feldman 
Chaya Gabai 
Ida Gubnitsky 
Louis Huey 
Rebecca 
Jacobson 
Sarah Kesselman 
Mitchell 
Kestenbaum 
David Koch 
Irving Kramer 
Max Kravit 
Tillie Kruger 
Adolfo Link 
Marcel Lissek 
Jan Loeb 
Sue Logan 
Jewel Lubin 
Beth Milam 
David Paull 
Morris Rabin 
Sally Richman 
Rose Roberts 
Samuel A. 
Robinson 
Herbert Sandler 
Gerard 
Santomauro 
Sara Schepp-
Ribak 
Leonore Senfeld 
Irma Shuham 
Samantha Stahl 
Alvin Stern 
Jay Winokur 

 
Arline Zedeck 
Sylvia Zuckerman 
Milton Zurbinsky 
 
July 31 
Brianna Austin 
Carlos 
Bosakewich 
Irwin Brenner 
Stanley Brock 
Harvey Bullock 
Miriam Chaikin 
Paul Crane 
Joseph Gage 
Muriel Garber 
Rose Glick 
Morris Goldberg 
Rita Goodstein 
Samuel Herman 
Angelina 
Hirshowitz 
Paul Hodus 
Sylvia Itzkowitz 
Lee Jacobowitz 
Arline Jedel 
Johanna Kahn 
Nuchym Kaplan 
Eli King 
Leo Kleiner 
Samuel Lewis 
Freddie Linder 
Frances Loeb 
Erich Maluf 
Florence Merles 
Gussie Meyers 
Melvin Muroff 
Michael Scharf 
Adele Schneider 
Cecelia Steinberg 
Martin Steinberg 
Geri Sue (Susie) 
Straus Jacobs 
Sophie Vanacour 
Shlomo Ziv
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Thank you to all our advertisers for their support in the Koleinu 

 

YANOWITZ FAMILY & 

COSMETIC DENTISTRY 
 

Gary Yanowitz, D.D.S 

Benjamin Yanowitz, D.M.D 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

9700 Stirling Road  Suite #113 

Cooper City, FL  33024 
954.431.9500 

 

Evening and Saturday appointments available 

www.yanowitzdentistry.com 

 

http://www.yanowitzdentistry.com/
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Please support Temple Beth Emet’s Advertisers 



 

 
TEMPLE BETH EMET  
4807 South Flamingo Road 

Cooper City, Florida 33330 
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